
 
Letter of Support – S.F. 1684  

Wednesday, March 12, 2025  
 
Chair Rest and members of the Senate Taxes Committee,  
 
My name is Cale Dunwoody, and I have the distinct pleasure of serving as the Vice President of Public Policy for 
the Fargo Moorhead West Fargo Chamber of Commerce (FMWF Chamber). On behalf of our more than 1,700 
members, I respectfully offer testimony in support of S.F. 1684.  
 
At the FMWF Chamber, our mission is to protect and promote business, inspire individuals, cultivate communities, 
and influence action. Moorhead is a rapidly growing community that offers vast opportunities for residents, 
businesses, and visitors. Its population has grown over 50% since the original city hall was constructed and this sales 
tax exemption on the building materials will provide significant savings to residents as the City renovates 
Moorhead’s City Hall.  
 
A sales tax exemption will empower our community to build the infrastructure necessary to serve our residents and 
meet the evolving needs of our community. I respectfully urge you to support S.F. 1684.  
 

Thank you for your attention to this crucial matter and your commitment to Minnesota.     
 

Sincerely,     

    

    

Cale Dunwoody     

Vice President of Public Policy     

Fargo Moorhead West Fargo Chamber of Commerce     
 


